BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS
PALMYRA, MISSOURI

											July 18, 2024	

The Palmyra Board of Public Works met on the above date in the Palmyra Council Chambers at 5:00 p.m. with President Ernie Boulware presiding.  The following board members answered roll call:  Ernie Boulware, Gary Stuhlman, Gerry Maas, and Tim Browning.  Also present was Payroll Clerk Kathleen Johnson, Council Member Steve Bland, and Superintendent Brent Abell.

A motion was made by Boulware and seconded by Stuhlman to approve the agenda as posted.  On a call of ayes and nays the motion carried.

A motion was made by Browning and seconded by Maas to approve the minutes from the July 11th meeting.  On a call of ayes and nays the motion carried.

A motion was made by Stuhlman and seconded by Browning to approve the bills for the electric, water and sewer departments along with an invoice from Hannibal Board of Public Works in the sum of $2,372.99 for assistance in locating sewer services as part of the DNR SRLF project.  On a call of ayes and nays the motion carried.

The financial report along with plant and payroll reports were discussed.

Superintendent Brent Abell reported on the following:

a. The privacy fence for installation at the sewer plant has been ordered.  The cost will be $4,048.90 for 550 feet of fencing.
b. An insert will be going out with this month’s utility bills asking the residents to assist with the mandatory DNR lead survey.  The insert will ask the residents to scan a QR code and answer a few questions about piping within the structure.
c. The sewer line relocation on North Spring and North Dickerson is almost complete.
d. There is a possibility the Palmyra R-I School District may gift the board or sell to the board at scrap price one of the air conditioning/heating units that is being replaced.  Abell stated the unit will be large enough to support utilities at both shops on North Dickerson.
e. Plant visits will be conducted in September and October.
f. The new bucket truck is complete, and the board should receive delivery within the next two weeks.  The plan is to hold on to Bucket Truck #9 and see if there is a use prior to putting it up for sale on Purple Wave.

The board had a lengthy discussion about ways to promote Warren Head Business Park and the city owned property on Highway 168 East.  The board asked Council Member Bland to discuss with the council the possibility of establishing a billboard to promote available land in Palmyra.

With no further business before the board a motion to adjourn was made at 5:50 p.m.
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